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Minneapolis 
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Educating the community about Tobacco 21 
 
On Oct. 1, 2018, Minneapolis became the fifth and largest city in Minnesota to 
prohibit tobacco sales to people under age 21, affecting the tobacco purchasing 
ability of 22,950 Minneapolis residents who are between 18-20 years old. 
 
The Minneapolis City Council passed the new Tobacco 21 ordinance in May 2018 
to prevent Minneapolis youth from initiating tobacco use. The ordinance makes it 
harder for Minneapolis minors to buy tobacco themselves or get it from 18-20 
year-old youth who are the leading source of tobacco for minors.  
 
With funding from the Statewide Health improvement Partnership (SHIP), the 
Minneapolis Health Department helped young people in the Minneapolis Youth 
Congress explore the proposed ordinance and form their own opinion about its 
potential impact on youth tobacco use.  
 
The Health Department also provided support to the ordinance authors by 
preparing the Request for Council Action and coordinating public notice activities. 
Community partners, including the Association for Non-Smokers, the Menthol 
Coalition and others organized Minneapolis residents to express their support to 
City Council members and testify at the public hearing.  
 
After the ordinance passed, the Health Department responded to youth 
advocates’ recommendations to implement a communications campaign to 
educate young people about the ordinance. The campaign included targeted radio 
ads, social media posts and articles in community papers. Health Department staff 
also sent flyers and newsletter articles to colleges, community colleges and 
technical schools in the City and provided information at a community barbecue 
and a college health fair.  
 
To help retailers inform their customers of the change, the City sent window clings 
announcing the new Tobacco 21 ordinance and a menthol sales restriction that 
went into effect in August. 
 



 

 
Community 
Linden Hills  
Smoke Free Housing Residence 
Uptown Classic Apartments 
 
Schools 
Emerson Spanish Immersion 
Kenwood Elementary 
 
Workplace 
Catholic Charities 
Hyatt Regency Minneapolis 
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